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MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE PENKIVIL PRECINCT HELD ON
MONDAY 27 OCTOBER 2008 IN COUNCIL CHAMBERS
 
MOTIONS ADOPTED BY MEETING
 
MOTION 1
 
Proposed Stephen Boronkay Seconded Larry Zeilic approved by majority.
 
Council be requested to arrange for a representative of Council’s Planning Department to address the next Precinct meeting about progress and associated issues relating to Council’s reviewing of the Benevolent Society’s DA
 
MOTION 2
 
Proposed Keith Bryars Seconded Rachel Klein approved by majority.
 
Council be encouraged to pursue an analysis of the traffic and parking impacts of new major projects in the Bondi Basin.
 
Although it could be argued that many of the major projects currently under review would be resolved before such a study was completed, it is still considered important that Council have a better understanding of the sensitivity of traffic and parking infrastructure to assist them when assessing future as well as current proposals.
 
MOTION 3
 
Proposed by Rachel Klein Seconded Olga Grigorchu approved by majority.
 
Council review the effectiveness of the triangular splitter island at the intersection of Ocean St and Martins Ave taking into account recent accidents and the practice of significant numbers of vehicles doing U turns in Ocean St to be able to proceed along Martins Ave.
 
MOTION 4
 
Proposed by Caryl Bryars Seconded by Keith Bryars approved by majority.
 
Consideration to be given to installing red light cameras at the signalised intersections of Bondi Rd with Watson St, Ocean St and Penkivil St . Vehicles frequently run these lights putting pedestrians at risk. Vehicles also frequently queue across these intersections blocking cross traffic flows and making crossing hazardous for pedestrians.
 
Keith Bryars will also write to the police department requesting more frequent surveillance and enforcement
 
MOTION 5
 
Proposed Mary Goldfinch Seconded John Liggins approved by majority.
 
Council be requested to do a review of the resident permit / 2 hour parking system in Kenilworth St. Parking permit system no longer considered necessary.
 
 
Meeting commenced at:- 7.30pm
 
Attendance:- 
Councillor Tony Kay
Director of Recreation, Community Services & Customer Service – Meredith Wallace
Precinct Convenor Marcus Obermeder, 
Precinct Secretary and Traffic Representative Keith Bryars.
15 Residents signed the attendance sheet.
 
Apologies:- Mayor Sally Betts, Councillor Prue Cancian, Precinct DA representative Steve Latta, William Mouroukas.
 
Adoption of Previous Minutes:- The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted by the meeting with the following amendment to the 4th paragraph of the section headed New Traffic Matters:-
 
There was discussion concerning residents parking permits in Bon Accord Ave. Some residents are opposed to the installation of resident parking signs whereas others would like them installed. Vivian Falk presented a letter to the mayor signed by 15 residents opposed to the signs. Anto Pratten advised he had been canvassing residents with a letter requesting they confirm to Council their desire for installation of a resident parking system. He is concerned about the number of tradesmen working on nearby building sites and commuters parking there etc. The mayor advised that Council would organise an official survey before deciding any action.
 
Existing and planned aged care & child care in Waverley
 
Meredith Wallace addressed the meeting and outlined the following statistics:-
 
Child Care:- Existing facilities in Waverley operated by Council include.
· 3 long day care centres. 

· 1 Family centre 

Council also has been and continues to lobby private and community based operators to increase facilities.
 
Aged Care:- The existing situation in Waverley is:-
· Current care facilities include 309 High Care beds (Nursing Home category) and 138 Low Care beds (Aged Hostel category). 

· Recent care facility losses include 99 beds at Loretta, 60 at Julienne and 47 at Chapman House (Benevolent Society). 

· Waverley currently has approximately 8000 people older than 65 and 5000 older than 75 (this is greater than numbers in this age group in Sydney generally). 

· 469 aged care beds have been lost across the whole of the East Sydney area in the last few years. 

· 2008 is a watershed year in aged care with providers required to show facilities are acceptable and meet recently increased standards. 

· Potential new developments specifically for the aged in Waverley include:- 12 dementia units approved in O’Brien St in 2005 but to date there has been no progress on that. Loretto Home in Bronte currently negotiation with Council to update their 99 bed facility (14 of these will be retirement units for self care residents.) Plus the Benevolent Society’s proposed development of 128 retirement units for self care residents together with 2 town houses in Ocean St. 

· Commonwealth in house care packages in Waverley have increased from 443 in 2005 to 711 in 2008. While in house extra care packages have increased from 20 in 2005 to 73 in 2008. 

· There are currently approximately 14000 dementia sufferers in East Sydney. This is approximately 3% of the total population. 

· Incontinence is also a major problem for many of the aged in need of full time care. 

In relation to the DA submitted by the Benevolent Society for their proposed development in Ocean St Council has requested clarification of several issues including the following:-
· Confirmation residents will be required to be > 55 or have disabilities. 

· Clarification of the criteria that will be required for residents to be accepted especially for those that would qualify for rental and/or subsidised units. 

· The initial costs to be imposed on residents as well as on going costs 

· What is the basis of their claim that 95% of all residents will be able to remain for the remainder of their life. Also what arrangements will be made for the other 5% residents who need to move elsewhere to obtain 24 hour care. 

· Will support services be affordable for residents with limited means. 

· What arrangements are there for non English speaking residents. 

· How will the “Go Get” cars operate. 

· What access will be provided to community facility services if off site. 

· What facilities will be provided to support those with visual impairments. 

· What support will be provided to dementia sufferers. 

· Will ground floor units have wheel chair access. 

· What security systems will be provided for ground floor units. 

· Details of funding model. 

Council unsuccessfully tried to encourage the Benevolent Society to include child care facilities in the new complex.
 
Meredith also clarified that Council was NOT providing child care facilities at Bondi Public School as a result of the impending closure of the Benevolent Society’s Maurice O’Sullivan child care facility. Council was planning this before BS proposed this closure. Because of local demand Council’s preference would have been to have both facilities.
 
Meredith answered various questions on her understanding of the Benevolent Society’s operations including:-
· BS one of 7 care providers locally 

· BS proposed residential units will essentially operate in a similar fashion to a conventional retirement village type development. The main difference being residents will qualify for Commonwealth in house aged care packages. 

 
Council Responses to Motions in Previous Minutes.
 
1. Re closure of Bon Accord Ave for High Holy Days the Manager Tech Services advised the first letter box notification was 17 Sept for event on 30 Sept. 

2. With reference to litter in Bon Accord Ave the Public Place Cleansing Supervisor advised each residential area in Waverley would receive a clean once a month. It was suggested residents should report any dumped rubbish or problems in general to the Council Call Centre 93698000. 

3. With reference to bike route marking in Bon Accord Ave the Manager has sent an officer to inspect 

4. With reference to a request for traffic signals at Flood St/Old South Head Rd Council advise this is the responsibility of RTA. In the past RTA have indicated they do not support signals because of low accident history, affect on traffic flows and because there is an alternative at Penkivil St and OSHR 

5. In response to concerns about reducing numbers of aged care facilities Council Council provided a detailed response much of which is contained in Meredith Wallace’s address to the meeting 

 
Traffic Report
 
Traffic Rep Keith Bryars reported as follows
 
Proposal for “Left Turn Only” at Waverley Cres/Bondi Rd – A Traffic Management Plan is to be submitted by Council to RTA.
 
A report to Council’s Traffic Committee advised that the following items had been submitted to the Benevolent Society requesting additional information/clarification in relation to their Ocean St DA.
· Clarification of basis for calculating parking rates and traffic generation rates. 

· Provision of 5 driveways queried especially 3 in Wellington St. 

· Access to stand alone building fronting Wellington St doesn’t meet Council requirements. 

· Proposal for relocating speed hump in Wellington St to be clarified. 

· Details of provisions for visitor car access and number of parking spaces to be allocated for visitors. 

· Analysis required of impacts of extra traffic impacts on intersection of Wellington St / Bondi Rd. This intersection has a poor accident record. 

· Separate applications required for various stages of Construction traffic. 

 
The Traffic Committee have requested Council officers prepare a report on estimated costs, timing, appropriateness and benefits of preparing an analysis of the traffic and parking impacts of new major projects proposed in the Bondi Basin.
 
Operation of new traffic signals at Ocean St/Bondi Rd has increased traffic in Ocean St but this does not appear to be excessive at this stage, but this will continue to be monitored. However pedestrians are being put at risk by vehicles running the red lights and traffic queuing across the intersection. 
 
DA Report
 
In the absence of the DA Rep the only item discussed was the DA for a new supermarket at the intersection of Bondi Rd/Ocean St.
 
Councillor Tony Kay advised the DA was still currently being considered by Council and that details could still be viewed at Council. Suggested contact be made with Council Planners if the Precinct reps still wanted to make a submission, although it is probably too late.  
 
General Business.
 
Sophie Guest of Ewell St complained of vibrations regularly being experienced at all times of day. Also that her neighbours regularly had bonfires in their garden. She was advised to direct her complaints to the Council Service Desk.
 
Rachel Massad advised buses from the beach often didn’t stop at later stops up Bondi Rd because they were already full. She suggested some buses should start at Denham St rather than all buses travelling from the beach. Because this is a Sydney Transport issue it was decided Keith Bryars should write to the Manager Tech Services requesting he approach Sydney Transport with this proposal. It was agreed we should be doing what ever is possible to encourage more public transport usage.
 
Sam Spitzer of 39 Woodstock St advised he was concerned about non approved development and inadequacies of rubbish bins provided to his building. Tony Kay offered to speak to the Director of Planning Peter Brennen about the perceived non approved development and recommended Mr Spitzer’s building representatives should speak to Council directly about the possibility of obtaining additional rubbish bins.
 
John Liggins raised the following issues concerning Paul St.
· Direction sign for west bound traffic on Bondi Rd east of Council Chambers indicates the next turn left is Council St to Randwick. This is confusing as the next turn left is actually Paul St and many vehicles turn into Paul St in error. 

· Suggests the stop line for east bound traffic on Bondi Rd prior to the traffic signals for the crossing of Bondi Rd just east of Paul St be moved to west of Paul St North. This would allow traffic from Paul St South to travel to Paul St North when pedestrians have a green light to cross Bondi Rd. 

· Signs be installed to keep Paul St/Bondi Rd clear of queuing traffic to permit right turning traffic to enter Paul St South especially during the morning peak. 

· A street light should be installed on power pole No SY23606 at the S.W. corner of Paul St to illuminate the intersection better. 

· A no parking sigh on the S.W. corner of Paul St south keeps getting removed. Without this sign cars park very close to the intersection with Bondi Rd restricting vehicles trying to exit Paul St south. 

· Understands residential permit parking signs have only been proposed on the west side of Paul St south. Would like to see signs installed on both sides of the road because of the heavy usage by people accessing Bondi Junction shopping and transport etc restricting parking available for residents. 

Tony Kay/Keith Bryars will bring these issues to the attention of the Manager Tech services for action and/or comment.
 
Mary Goldfinch would like Council to review the residential parking system installed in Kenilworth St. When it was initially installed residents were advised it would be reviewed after an initial 6 month trial. At present residents consider it causes more inconvenience to residents than to part time external parkers. Suggestions include:-
· A book of 30 visitor permits be available for purchase for $30. Each ticket valid for one day only. A date could be written on it when used or a scratch off system adopted similar to that used by North Sydney council. 

· The 2 hour restriction be made operable between 8am and 2pm deterring all day parkers but permitting residents to have friends and relatives visit in the afternoons. 

· Residential parking was initially introduced as Mon-Fri only. Then with no explanation it was changed to Mon-Sat. Residents would prefer it be returned to Mon-Fri only. 

Tony Kay/Keith Bryars will bring these issues to the attention of the Manager Tech Services for action and/or comment. Refer also Motion 5 in these minutes.
 
Michele ?? of Penkivil St raised some issues concerning Penkivil St.
· Thanked Council for removing graffiti from recently painted walls. 

· Requested consideration be given to installing another light on the walkway/cycleway between PS and New St for added safety. 

· Requested consideration of re-installing the “Left turn permitted after stopping” sign at the traffic signals at the intersection of PS and OSH. 

· With onset of warmer weather resulting in more usage of balconies suggested Council inform residents by letter or similar re: noise curfews after 11pm. It was considered this may be mainly a police matter during the night but Tony Kay offered to check if Council would be prepared to provide residents with information on noise restrictions. 

· Advised of a drainage problem being experienced at the kerb protrusion into PS to the south of Martins Ave. As there is not a gutter inlet at this point at times water is spilling over the gutter onto the footpath and into the adjacent property’s driveway. 

· Can the No Parking sign outside 23-25 PS be moved 1m towards OSH to improve access to the property. 

Tony Kay/Keith Bryars will bring these issues to the attention of the Manager Tech Services for action and/or comment.
 
Stephen Boronkay asked when Council would be doing their annual electronic waste rubbish pick up. Tony Kay advised he believed this was still to happen but was unsure as to when. Since the meeting Tony has identified the next electronic waste recycling day as Sunday 16th November 2008 (9am – 3pm) at Syd Einfeld Drive Car Park (entrance via Grosvenor Street).
 
Tony Kay advised Council would soon be reviewing their Strategic Plan and requested people contact him with any suggestions preferably prior to Friday 7 Nov.
 
Tony Kay asked for any indication as to whether or not residents of Ocean St South and Ewell St would be receptive to angle parking being introduced. A resident of Ewell St advised this had been canvassed previously and Ewell St residents had been against it. There were no residents of Ocean St South available for comment.
 
 
The Meeting closed:- at 10:15pm
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